
 

Newsletter #03 – Version 11/29/2021 

“Our goal: To preserve and improve our CH public tennis courts and facilities” 

 

Welcome to the latest newsletter from chapelhilltennis.org. The newsletter is being sent 

to those who have signed up at the website and others who have been active in the 

tennis community discussions. 

1. There is an important meeting coming up this week Thursday, Dec 2. The 

purpose is to provide plans and receive public feedback for major renovations 

next year at the Cedar Falls and Hargraves tennis courts.  

Cedar Falls and Hargrave Tennis Courts Renovations 
Thursday, December 2, 2021 @ 7:30-8:30 pm (Zoom) 

Register Info at: <here> 

2. Monthly update meetings with town officials, Parks & Rec staff, and tennis 

community were started this year. The last meeting for this year 2021 was held 

on Nov 22. The meeting summaries for this and past meetings may be found at: 

<here>. 

 

3. Thank you to all the tennis community participants who have actively engaged 

and taken time to attend meetings. We have seen improvements from new 

benches, light bulbs replaced, trees pruned, cracks filled, nets restored, signs 

and backboard ordered. And thank you to Parks and Rec for listening, openly 

communicating, and helping us fulfil these improvements. We still have a ways to 

go, but we are moving in the positive direction. 

 

4. Next year 2022 begins with lots of opportunity in our horizon. Cedar Falls and 

Hargraves courts will be completely renovated with money funded from a bond 

already passed. Work will continue on improving surfaces at Ephesus.  Efforts 

will be made to make courts more inviting for play such as adding more benches 

and making sure lights are working properly. Depending on funding, 

improvements are being looked at for Oakwood. In order to guide this work, the 

tennis community will need to stay organized and guide this work.  

 

5. A meeting will be scheduled in January to talk about our goals and strategy for 

the upcoming year. New leadership will need to be identified to lead the group, 

https://chapelhilltennis.org/
https://chapelhilltennis.org/?page_id=906
https://chapelhilltennis.org/?page_id=906


define initiatives, and schedule the meetings throughout the New Year. Please 

think about stepping up to keep the good work going! 

 

6. Who saw the Thanksgiving Home page on https://www.chapelhilltennis.org/? The 

picture (see below) was a turkey with a tennis racquet. Lots of updates on 

website are happening weekly with information on lessons, player meetups, and 

ongoing activities. Please be sure to visit frequently and submit comments or any 

other relevant content of interest. 

 

 

Comments are welcome and encouraged. If you have an opinion, make your voices 

heard by writing to Parks and Rec and share your viewpoints via the website. Feel free 

to contact admin@chapelhilltennis.org for more info. 

 

Learn, Serve, Play and Celebrate, 

Friends of Chapel Hill Public Tennis 

 

Our Policy: We strive hard to provide accurate information and reject the spread of misinformation. Be 

aware that in some cases, the information presented may be editorial or the opinion of a contributor. We 

always welcome feedback and will make a good faith effort to correct inaccuracies. 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy T-Days (Thanksgiving, Turkey, Tennis) 

https://www.chapelhilltennis.org/
mailto:admin@chapelhilltennis.org

